

Elementary School Building Committee

August 10, 2009

Attendees: Ellen Sturgis, Michael Wood, Amy Finkel-Hastings, Gary Bernklow, Lyn Colletti (7:50), Craig Martin, Steve Quinn

Paul Griffin (CMS), Lorraine Finnegan (SMMA), Phil Poinelli (SMMA), Derek Osterman (SMMA)

Ellen Sturgis opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m. with a review of the minutes.  

Motion

Michael moved to approve the minutes of the July 20, 2009 as amended, seconded by Craig.

Unanimous


Motion

Michael moved to approve the minutes of the July 27, 2009 as amended, seconded by Craig.

Gary abstained, passed.

Phil reviewed Option D, topics discussed included;

· Continues to refine the building location, room assignments, etc.
· Grading of site plan

· Rearranged staff parking (slightly)

· Move building more south on site

· 35’ no building zone from wetlands
· One story for “four” classes / second story expansion
· Fire suppression tank in current boiler basement – 30,000 gallons

· Paul Griffin suggested you could lose points for renovation if not as much as planned is renovated and more is demolished.
· Discussed where the loading dock would take place due to site elevations

· Craig suggested adding the four added classrooms to plan better for waste water run off

· Geo test report may be in on Friday

· Phil discussed the water for cisterns might be in the old well 

· Michael asked for SMMA to look at reusing well for non domestic water

· Steve asked about site elevations
· Non domestic water – keep existing used for fire protection

· Assabet water rates are set for Harvard areas
Motion

Michael moved to approve Site Plan, Option D, seconded by Gary.  Unanimous
Water Supply Options

DEP is considering funding a portion of the water supply from AWD; by the fall the decision would be made.
Lynn objected to send a letter to the selectmen stating that the ESBC wanted the new school project to tie in to the newly formed private utility. 

SMMA informed the group that they would work the numbers (pumps, well and tanks vs. utility installation, hookup and monthly fees, cost of water per student etc) and Craig Martin stated that they would look into the betterment issue.  (It is currently believed that the installation would be paid for through the stimulus grants but traditionally the installation of a utility becomes the burden of those who could potentially benefit from it).
MSBA votes on Sept. 30th, they need package by August 30th.
Of the many things that Stow has going for it is free water.  Choice is always good.   

Motion
Craig Martin moved to adopt ESBC plan D dated August 10, 2009 as the one to forward to Selectmen for the October Town Meeting.  Seconded by Steve Quinn.  6-1 (Colletti)
It was discuss that the water tank, well, pump, treatment will become part of the annual operation.

MSBA will give 8% site costs for reimbursement, SMMA will do a cost comparison of the AWD and  local wells run as a public system.
Steve suggested changing the letter to say DEP decision is imminent on funding.

Gary Bernklow shared that the Historic Building Committee said it was fine to do away with building they just want to input on what to do with stones and sun dial;  there were no comments on blacksmith shop.
Ellen Sturgis reported that the Recreation Commission did not have a problem with the tennis courts being eliminated, however, some residents have voiced concerns about tennis courts leaving the center of town.
Ellen Sturgis lead a discussion about the Public Relations process:
· Meeting times (public comment on Agenda(Oct. 5th)).

· Newspaper articles
· SAPN

· Cable

· F.A.Q’s
· Back to school night

· COA
Michael will make pamphlet

Amy will talk to SAPN
David will discuss with soccer folks

Website – off the NRSD site

October 5th was chosen for a public forum .
Leed/Chips

Lorraine suggested that in the SMMA analysis done thus far that (USGBC) Leeds for schools - $2700 for 2% (silver); MA Chips 2%; SMMA will run both check lists for now.  Analysis will need to shed light on best bang for buck!

A sign will be posted at Center – Soon to be built at Center; and one will be posted at Pompositticut “Soon to be condemned” to communicate that the project is moving forward.  
Public Comment

· Concern was raised that the community doesn’t know the project is still moving forward.  

Next meeting August 24 at COA room

Motion

Gary made a motion to adjourn at 9:25 pm, seconded by Amy Finkel-Hastings.  Unanimous

